Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, September 8, 2014
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, September 8, 2014 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Kelly Allen, Jeff Fogleman, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Charlie Davis, Attorney Gill Frazier
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Consent Agenda

7:03 pm
The Council considered approval of minutes from the August 4, 2014 Regular Meeting and the August 18, 2014 Special Meeting.
Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business
7:04 pm

The Town Council will review and consider a request concerning a Right of Way Agreement with Duke Energy Carolina regarding property on Lang Street and Main Street.
Duke Energy is proposing to upgrade the power lines that service the Haw River Business Center property on Main Street. This change is needed to supply the appropriate level of phase and voltage needed to the current businesses that are located there. In order to accomplish this upgrade, Duke Energy needs to bring new lines across Redslide Park and will need the appropriate Right of Way Agreement in place in order to cross the Town’s property.

Following brief discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the Right of Way Agreement with Duke Energy Carolina in order to facilitate power upgrades for the Haw River Business Center property. Motion carried 5-0.
7:09 pm

The Town Council will review and consider appointments to the Haw River Fire Department Relief Fund Board of Trustees. 
Councilmember Lovette recused himself for this topic of discussion.

The Haw River Fire Department is currently going through the process of updating SOGs, Bylaws, and appointing new members to the different committees and boards within the department. The Relief Fund Board of Trustees requires 2 members to be appointed by the Town Council. Presently serving in these positions are David Ray and Barry Coggins. The Fire Department has recommended that the Council consider Charles Belcher and Lee Lovette for these two open positions.
Following brief discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the appointment of Charles Belcher and Lee Lovette to the Haw River Fire Department Relief Fund Board of Trustees. Motion carried 4-0.
7:12 pm
The Town Council reviewed and considered an appointment to the Haw River Planning and Zoning Board. 
Laurie Jarrett’s term with the Planning and Zoning Board expired July 25, 2014. The Town has received two applications for consideration. Ms. Jarrett has reapplied as has Ms. Jeannette Amash. 

Following brief discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to reappoint Ms. Laurie Jarrett to the Planning and Zoning Board and asked Ms. Amash to continue to leave her application on file. Motion carried 5-0.
7:14 pm
Manager’s Update

· Staff is working with Ms. Pickenpack to implement the senior employment program.
· Wi-fi will be up and running at the Museum this week. 

· The Planning & Zoning Board has formed a subcommittee to review current zoning in the Town and has recommended an updated Land Use Ordinance. A quote was received from the PTCOG for $19,000 to complete this work. Town staff will continue looking for other options. 

· Audit fieldwork has been completed and the Town is waiting on the final report.
· The police/fire storage building plans are currently at the county inspections office and the building will be built by early October.

· By October 1, AWCK will submit engineering plans to NCDENR for the Town’s slip-lining project.
· Manager Earp is still working with local technology companies regarding the tech upgrades for Council.
· The Special Olympics will be hosting a Unity in Community Even at the Haw River Park on Saturday, September 2 from 9am to 2pm.
· The Town has recently received a large public records request from SmartProcure and staff is working to fulfill it.

· Financial Update

7:28 pm

Open Forum
· Richard James signed up to speak and then chose not to comment during the open forum portion of the meeting.

· Mrs. Smith of Jones Court asked the Council about a rumor that NCDOT is looking to put in a turnaround at the end of her street. She asked that the Council do what they can to prevent this from happening.

7:29 pm
Announcements

· Mason Lovette will be playing a free concert at the Haw River Municipal Park on Thursday September 18, 2014 from 6-8pm.
· Attorney Davis introduced his new associate attorney Gill Frazier to the Council.

· Burn season begins October 1st.
7:32 pm

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to go into closed session for a matter subject to attorney client privilege. Motion carried 5-0.
7:51pm

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to return to open session. Motion carried 5-0.

7:52 pm

Tom Boney with the Alamance News questioned the Council and the Town Attorney about the reason for the closed session and expressed concern about the legitimately of the closed session.

7:55 pm

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.
__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




